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	Relevant SLT Director and sign-off date: 
	Alyn Jones – Director ECI Ops
16th September 2019
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	18th September 2019


	To: 
	All County Councillors 


Introduction of Street Works Permit Scheme
Background

The Traffic Management Act 2004 (Section 16) imposes a “duty to manage” upon Highway Authorities.  Historically Highway Authorities had a choice whether to implement a street works permitting scheme and Somerset opted to retain the original street works noticing process.  However, in the summer of 2018 the Secretary of State for Transport (Chris Grayling) contacted SCC expressing an expectation that SCC should now implement a street works permitting scheme.

In his letter he stated “I do have powers under section 3(2) of the 2004 Traffic Management Act to direct an authority to introduce such a scheme.  I hope that it will not be necessary to use these powers. I will, however, be minded to consider this approach if your local authority continues with what I believe are out-dated and ineffective noticing arrangements.”
The Government believes that operating a street works permit scheme is a far more effective way of proactively managing street and road works on the local road networks than operating under the older, more passive street works noticing scheme.  Permit schemes also provide an effective way to deliver the network management duty.

Benefits 
The permit scheme allows for all costs over and above those currently incurred by operating the noticing scheme when dealing with utility companies to be

recovered through permit fees. There are incentives within the scheme to

encourage higher performance by works promoters by offering discounts for better

quality works, collaborative working etc.

The principal benefits of a permitting scheme are expected reduction in unnecessary delay for road users through better network management, a reduction in costs to businesses caused by delays, supporting public transport reliability and reduced carbon emissions.

The dominant set-up cost will be associated with recruiting additional staff and facilities required for implementing the scheme.

What’s next?

23rd September – 22nd November 2019 - Formal consultation period – Please see: http://www.somersetconsults.org.uk/consult.ti/SCC_Permits/consultationHome
November 2019 – Recruitment of additional staff required to administer permit scheme

29th November 2019 – Finalise Cabinet Member Key Decision document and issue to SLT and Members inviting comments/feedback

13th December 2019 - Deadline for comments on Key Decision report from SLT and Members

16th December 2019 - Key Decision by Cllr Woodman

Mid-December 2019 – Create Permit Order 
3rd January 2020 - Seal Permit Order

3rd February 2020 - Go live with street works permit scheme with ‘silent running’ (i.e. no fixed penalty notices) for February 
1st March 2020 – Full implementation of street works permit scheme
 

	For more information please contact: 


	Name: Bev Norman
Email: BJNorman@somerset.gov.uk
Telephone: 01823 358089
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